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The Reverend Craig L. Cowing, Pastor 
ccowing@rhccucc.org 

Georgette L. Huie, Minister for Children and Youth 
ghuie@rhccucc.org 

Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 
mary@rhccucc.org 

860-529-4167 Church 

 October 2017 Newsletter 

 

 RHCC e-mail address – office@rhccucc.org 

 Website: www.rhccucc.org 

 Office Hours – 9:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. Monday-Thursday 

 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Friday 

 Sunday Worship Services – 10:00 a.m. 

       Childcare Available/Handicap Accessible 

 

 

Come to the Country Fair! 
Saturday, October 21 

9:00 am – 2:00 pm 
 

Shopping, Silent Auction, Food, Crafts, Kid’s Activities and more! 
 

Featured Shops 
White Elephant                  Holiday Shop                         Kid's Corner 
Jewelry Shop         Farmer’s Market    Sew Country 

    Snack Shack       Antiques & Collectables  Bake Shop 
      Candy Shop      
Tea Room (opens at 11:00 am)                       Silent Auction (closes at 1:00 pm) 

 

"Kids Corner" with Catalina’s Amazing Face Art,  

a costume contest and parade 

Entertainment by singer/songwriter Liz Reed 

Quilt Raffle 
 

Start your holiday shopping at the Fair! 
  

The 

Church Mouse 
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The term “white supremacy” has returned to public discourse after the riot 

in Charlottesville, Virginia that left one innocent person dead. Related 

terms have arisen that seem intended to soften the core ideas of white 

supremacy, such as “white nationalism” and “white identity.” The core 

idea is that people of European ancestry, specifically northern European 

ancestry, are genetically superior to all other people and deserve special treatment in society.  

  
This idea has been around for centuries but in its modern form it dates from the 19th century. In 
the mid-19th century, just prior to the Civil War, a political party called the “Know Nothing” Party 
developed as an anti-immigrant force in American politics. It didn’t last long but the effect did. 
After the Civil War the ideology of the “Lost Cause” developed in the former Confederate states, 
in which the idea of a sort of chivalric nobility replaced the reality that southern society supported 
and profited from a system of slavery that held people in involuntary servitude based on race. This 
idea is still strong in the south. 
  
American white supremacy also feeds off the ideas of anti-Semitism, which reached its most 
destructive form in the Nazi regime in Germany, which emphasized the value of a pure Arian 
race. Both threads feed into modern white supremacy, with some groups sometimes emphasizing 
one aspect or another. 
  
There are many white supremacist groups in the United States, most notably the Ku Klux Klan, 
which was founded just after the Civil War to intimidate freed slaves. This intimidation worked, 
and former slaves found themselves working as sharecroppers on their old plantations, in a system 
that kept them in poverty. 
  
Christianity also plays a significant role in white supremacy as it appears in American society and 
politics today. Specifically there is an appeal to white Protestantism as the true religion of a white 
America. 
  
It’s important to be clear that white supremacy uses a warped form of Christianity to bolster a 
fantasy view of a past that never existed. It is not Christian, even though it claims to be. Such 
hatred and exclusionary ideologies have no place in the church and it is important to resist such 
viewpoints whenever possible. It’s common that people who look to the Bible for justification for 
their exclusive ideologies, and if they pull verses out of context they will find them. It is important 
for the Church to stress the overarching theme in the Scriptures of God’s love which excludes 
nobody. Only this love has the power to resist hatred. 
  
In Christ, 
 
Pastor Craig 
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Happy Anniversary to Us! It’s been 5 years since our church was designated a Global 
Mission Church – a commitment to God’s world through prayer, education, and mission. 
Thank you all for helping us continue to live and grow our commitment to mission outreach 
HERE, NEAR, and FAR. 

 

• In July, Minister for Children and Youth Georgette Huie led 6 of our youth on a mission 
trip to New Orleans, where they supported home rebuilding and repair projects. The 
Board for Missions committed $1,400 of missions funds to help offset the cost of their 
trip. 

 

• In September, our congregation responded with PRAYER and ACTION to support our 
sisters and brothers impacted by the devastating hurricanes and flooding throughout the 
Southeastern U.S. and Caribbean. Two prayer vigils were organized. The Board for 
Missions committed $2,000 of existing missions funds to UCC Disaster Ministries, 
earmarked for “2017 Hurricane Relief.” These monies will support the immense 
recovery efforts: cleanup, repair and reconstruction of homes, tools, building materials, 
community organizing, mental health and spiritual care. And, as this is written, another 
$4,000 has been raised from church members and friends. The Board for Missions will 
divvy these monies for hurricane relief projects organized by Church World Service  
(assembling “emergency cleanup buckets”), and Global Missions. Thank you for your 
generosity! 

 

• The following additional contributions were made over the summer: 
 

o $188.27 – World Wildlife Fund. This contribution matches a previous 
contribution made to WWF, collected by our church school children. WWF 
supports efforts to conserve the world’s wildlife and their homes.   

o $676 – One Great Hour of Sharing. This annual collection supports our United 
Church of Christ (UCC) in disaster, refugee/immigration, and development 
ministries throughout the world. 

o $3,310 – Connecticut Conference per capita contribution ($10 per member). 
These monies help sustain the work of our conference and national settings of the 
UCC. 

 
Board for Missions: Heather Collins, Anita Hawkins, Bob Inderbitzen (co-chair), Marge 
Murk, Elaine Sellenberg, Sue Speers, Wendy Ware (co-chair), and Benevolence Treasurer 
Kathy Morgan 

 
  

Missions Update 



 4

S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School News 
 

Here is the second installment of this past year’s confirmands’ faith statements. 

Kaedryn’s was the second one in my Inbox, and with her permission, it is 

printed below.  I deeply appreciate Kaedryn’s focus on her promise to God and 

the trust she places in God’s promises to her (and to all of us).  It is clear her 

promise is not empty; she has been and fully intends to live her life as defined by this promise.  

May we be as mindful of and grateful as she for God’s abiding presence and care.  May we be 

as true as she to the promises we have made to God and one another. 

 

As you will see, Kaedryn was quite comfortable using the pronoun “He” to refer to God, as 

most have done for centuries.  Given that today’s young people (and the UCC) are becoming 

more aware of and sensitive to those for whom neither “he” nor “she” are a fit, I was musing 

(to myself) as to whether or not non-gendered descriptions of God would likewise become 

more mainstream.  Just as individuals are increasingly being allowed to define for themselves 

the pronouns they wish to be called by (some prefer “it” or “they” because they identify as 

neither male nor female, or physically have traits of both), would God’s self-definition in 

Exodus 3:14 (“I Am Who I Am”) be understood today to be a preference for non-gendered 

descriptions, or for inclusion of all genders when referring to God?  In any case, I am quite 

sure God’s ultimate preference is for relationship with all creation, so let us take care that the 

limitations of our language not interfere with that.   And so, may Kaedryn’s words lead us to a 

deeper and more committed relationship with God: 

 

“Throughout this confirmation experience, I have learned many things about myself and 

my faith. I now have a better understanding and appreciation of the many gifts that God 

has given us for which to be grateful. Although He does not prevent suffering, He is 

always there when we need His support. He is always forgiving and nonjudgmental, 

regardless of the situation. My promise to God began when I was baptized, and I renew 

this promise through Communion every month. I now continue to follow through with this 

promise as I become confirmed. I also uphold this promise to God through acts of worship 

and service. I extend this into my everyday life by volunteering in my town community. 

My confirmation ensures that I will continue to live my life thanking God for his grace 

and forgiveness through worship. God presented Jesus as an example of His presence. 

Jesus led by example, teaching us what it means to be a Christian. The values I have 

learned through my confirmation journey have helped me to be a better Christian in all 

aspects of my life. He lives in us today to guide us all on our paths of discipleship. God 

will continue to guide me through life using the stories of Jesus in the Bible as an 

example, and I trust that whatever questions I have will be answered through Him. I  
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S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School News 

 

(continued) 

promise to continue to learn how to follow in Jesus’ footsteps, and grow to 

be a dedicated Christian. This past year, as I went through the confirmation 

process, I learned what it means to be a disciple; a disciple is always 

honest, selfless, and hopeful. I have Liz Reed-Swale to thank for showing and teaching me 

these values, and also for guiding me on my confirmation journey. I look forward to 

continuing to contribute to the church community, and to grow and learn as a disciple of 

God. “  -Kaedryn Pullin 

 

Church School 

From October 15 to November 5: 
Pre-K to 5th graders will be continuing to learn about Moses, the Exodus, and the Ten 
Commandments.  They will learn that:  

• God gave the Israelites a set of laws, or rules, called the Ten Commandments that were to 
help them establish a new life, a new community; 

• God’s rules are as important today as they were in Old Testament times; 

• laws and rules are a  part of everyday life and are intended to improve our lives and make 
us safe; 

• following the Ten Commandments helps us make choices about things we say and do. 

•  
6th-8th graders will be discussing the following topics: 
Working Together, Choices, Discerning God’s Will, Serving God. 
 
Youth Groups 

In September, the Middle School Youth Group spent time getting to know its newest members, 
and helped prepare Room 27 to be a playroom for preschoolers to use as part of church school.  
They also helped assemble Church World Service clean-up buckets during worship on September 
24, and then stayed for a luncheon mini-church school lesson on Forgiveness. 
 
The High School Youth Group delivered a fantastic set of Mission Trip reflections during the 
sermon time on September 10, which was followed by a fantastic lunch to thank our supporters.  
They then helped the Missions Board pick up items for the twenty Church World Service clean-up 
buckets, and spent time getting to know the newest members and to plan for the year ahead. 
 
In October, the Middle School Youth Group will tackle a Corn Maze (Oct. 15) and visit a nursing 
home dressed in Halloween costumes (Oct. 29 – Reverse Trick-or-Treat and singing Pumpkin 
Carols) 
The High School Youth Group will go Go-Karting (Oct. 1) and help with the church’s Country 
Fair (Oct. 21) and Roast Beef Dinner (Oct. 28). 
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Did you know that the Diaconate Board maintains a  

Helping Hand Fund to assist Church members and their families who 

are in emergency need, and, as appropriate, members of the community?  Whenever you 

or someone you know has a need for a Helping Hand, please bring it to the attention of 

either the Senior Deacon, Deb Copes, or the Minister, Craig Cowing.  All disbursements 

from the Helping Hand Fund are made confidentially, and, as needed, the fund is 

sustained by our Church’s special offerings at Thanksgiving or Christmas. 

 

 
 

Neighbors in Need offering will be collected on Sunday 

October I, 2017 on World Communion Sunday. 

This offering (NIN) is a special missions offering of the 

United Church of Christ. It supports ministries of justice 

and compassion throughout the United States. 

One third supports the Council for American Indian 

Ministries (CAIM). Two thirds are grants awarded to 

churches and organizations doing justice work in their communities.  For more information, 

pick up a brochures in Chapin Hall from the Missions Board, or visit www.ucc.org   

We will hold this collection on Sunday, October 1st during our worship service. 

Thank you for your generosity. 
 

 
 

The Icon of the Month for October is 
an image of St. Paul. 

 
He is depicted holding a sword, the 

instrument of his death by beheading. 
He holds a book representing his letters 
in the New Testament. The original of 
this icon was painted in Greece around 

1450-1500. 
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2017-2018 Confirmation Class Lesson Schedule 

Classes and meetings are held with Rev. Craig in the Parlor. 

Sun. Oct 22  5-6PM Meeting with Parents 

Sun. Oct. 29  5-7 PM Ch 2 Worship 

Sun Nov. 12  5-7 PM Ch 4 The Bible 

Sun    Nov. 26  5-7 PM       Ch 5 The History of Christianity/UCC 

Sun Dec 10 No class (Lessons and Carols) 

 

 

 

RHCC Music Ministry 

We are gearing up for fall and the Holiday season!  

The adult choir, bell choir, are currently holding rehearsals.   If you are interested 

in joining any of the groups, or if you play an instrument and would like to play 

in church, please contact Mary at mary@rhccucc.org or 860-529-4167. 

 

 

 

Save the Date for: 

A Festival of Nine Lessons and CarolsA Festival of Nine Lessons and CarolsA Festival of Nine Lessons and CarolsA Festival of Nine Lessons and Carols    

Sunday, December 10, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. 

Held in the Sanctuary of Rocky Hill Congregational Church 

with full choir, pipe organist, and instrumentalists.  A unique 

and moving experience!  Reception follows the service.  All are 

welcome to attend. 
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Country Fair News 

The Rocky Hill Congregational Church Country Fair 
will be held on October 21 from 9am to 3pm. 

 

 
It’s almost time for the fair! This year we will have our "Kids Corner", operated by 

Holly Alessi, Catalina’s Amazing Face Art, a costume contest for the categories of 

scariest, prettiest and most original, plus a parade led by Liz Reed Swale. We will also 

again have the pleasure of having Liz Reed sing in Chapin Hall. 

 

The fair will be on 3 floors, the 3rd floor will have a White Elephant room, Antiques & 

Collectables and Sew Country (which will have all things sewing, knitting, etc.).  On the 

2nd floor will be the Tea Room, The bottom floor will have the Silent Auction, Kid's 

Corner, Holiday Shop and Jewelry.  In Chapin Hall will be the Candy Shop, Bake Shop, 

Farmer’s Market and the Snack Shop. 

 

The quilt will be on display and tickets will be available to 

purchase for a chance to win the quilt.  The Quilt drawing will be 

held the same night as the Country Fair Dinner on October 28th at 

5:30pm.  Tickets for the dinner will be available during the fair and 

also by contacting the church office at (860) 529-4167.  

 

The next meeting of the Fair and Events Committee will be on 

October 12 at 7pm.  All members of the church are welcome to attend.  For the 

September and October meetings we would like to have all Booth Chair Persons attend 

both meetings so that we can discuss the plans for the fair.  

 

If you would like to donate something for one of the booths or make something for the 

bake shop it would be greatly appreciated.  For donations for the White Elephant or 

Kid's Corner we ask that it be clean and in good shape.  I am sorry but we will not 

come and pick up.   
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Country Fair News 
The Rocky Hill Congregational Church Country Fair 

will be held on October 21 from 9am to 3pm. 
 

Being a volunteer is a great way to see the fair, if you want to volunteer but can't 

stay the whole day that is not a problem.  We would love to have you help no 

matter how long you can stay. 

 

Booth Chairpersons: 

Silent Auction: Elaine Somes & Your Name Here     563-4099 

Kid's Corner: Holly Alessi .......................... 680-3163 

Holiday Shop: Lynn McKenna .................... 836-0961 

Jewelry: Sue Van Ness & Jen Martin ….… 666-1900 & 897-7623 

Candy Shop: Candy Smith .......................... 563-4498 

Bake Shop: Don & Polly Pagnucco ............ 563-3233 

Farmers Market: Ruth Jensen ......................563-4617 

Tea Room: Sue Starr & Jenn & Bill Cordes…529-3150 &  

Sew Country: Anita Hawkins 

Antiques & Collectables: Hilaire Leavitt…. 529-3814 

White Elephant: Nancy Harlow ……………529-4214 

Snack Shack: Jean & John Goff & Jeannie Alessi ... 529-3652 

 

 
 
 

QUILT RAFFLE – Ten chances to win for $10! 

Thanks to a generous donation by Stephanie Heneghan, we have  a 

lovely quilt made from vintage quilt blocks created by her 

Grandmother, Brownie. The drawing will be held at the Roast Beef 

Dinner on Saturday October 28, 2017. For more info, contact Kim 

Batterson Biglow, Stephanie Heneghan or Gail Tine. All proceeds 

will be donated, in cooperation with our Board for Missions, to 

support school children in Hartford. 

Save the Date! 

The Roast Beef Dinner and Quilt Raffle 

Saturday, October 28, 5:30pm 
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Silent Auction Seeking Helpers and Emergency Assistant  

As the RHCC  Country Fair is just around the corner I find I need a few 

good people the day of the fair to assist the Silent Auction. I am looking for 

one person that can take over in case my grandsons are born that day...and 

three others that would Like to help the booth.  One that is computer savvy 

would be preferable among them, as we need to use the charge card 

thingy...(as you can see I am not that savvy) Any hours between 8:30 a.m. 

and 3:30 p.m. that you can help are greatly Appreciated... 

  Please call Elaine Somes 860-563-4099.  Thank you! 

 

 
 

 
REMINDER: PIE BAKING WORKSHOP 

It’s time to bake apple pies 

When- Friday, October 27 

Time- 9:00 a.m. to finish 

Where- Chapin Hall 

Please bring your favorite paring knife or pastry cutter.  All are welcome! 

 

Help wanted:  We will need volunteers for set up for the Roast Beef Dinner on 

Saturday Oct 28 in the morning, and also people to help with serving and 

clean-up in the evening.  Sign up sheets will be in Chapin Hall.  

See Marsha Hoffman with questions. 
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RHCC FOOD PANTRY BASKET 

Clean out your pantry! Or buy 1 extra item while shopping. Our member 
volunteers make weekly deliveries to the Rocky Hill Human Services Food 
Pantry. All food donations are appreciated but there is a special need for 
non- food items especially paper products, including: paper towels, tissues, 
bathroom tissue, napkins foil, wax paper, soap, laundry detergent and dish 
soap. 
Items accepted:   

� Home cleaning (laundry, paper towels, dish soap, napkins)  

� Personal Hygiene products (toothpaste, soap, feminine products, shampoo, toilet paper) 

Hotel sizes accepted. 

� Non perishable food (canned goods, cereals, rice) 

� Scrip Gift Cards can be donated, or you can use them to buy your donation items! 

All donations are gratefully accepted! 

 

 

Flower committee 
In the coming months, we have many Sundays available for memorial 

flowers or to mark a special occasion such as graduation, an anniversary, 

or special birthday.  They need not be a formal flower arrangement but 

could be flowers from your garden, or a flowering plant. You may sign-up 

on the Flower Memorial bulletin board in Chapin Hall to reserve a date. 

 

 
 

CHURCH MOUSE NOVEMBER ISSUE 

Deadline for articles:  Friday, October 13 

Mailing date: Monday, October 30 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  

Roast Beef Dinner 

Tickets on sale now: 

Dinner: $12.00 for Adults – 

$5.00 for Children 

Children under 4yrs: free. 

 

Quilt Raffle Tickets - 

$10.00 for a book of ten. 

$1.00 for one  - 
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A memorial service for long-time church member 

Thomas Schreier  will be held on 

Saturday, November 4 at 11:00 a.m. at 

the Rocky Hill Congregational Church, United Church of Christ, 

805 Old Main Street, Rocky Hill, CT. 

A luncheon reception will follow the service in Chapin Hall. 

All church members and friends of the Schreier family are welcomed to attend. 
 

In 2009, Tom & Doris Schreier Celebrated 60 Years of marriage. Thomas & Doris (Maycock) 
Schreier were married on October 22, 1949 at Christ Church Cathedral in Hartford, CT. In 
honor of their 60 years together, their son Tom hosted a celebration with friends & family at 
Elizabeth's Restaurant in Rocky Hill, CT.  
 
The couple has lived most of their married life in Rocky Hill and Wethersfield, CT. They have 
3 children, Arthur Schreier, and wife; Barbara Schreier, and Thomas Schreier and wife 
Debbie. They also have 3 grandsons; Matthew Sevarino, and wife Lora, Josh Schreier, and 
Seth Schreier and wife Lindsey and one granddaughter Lily Schreier, and 3 great grandsons, 
Anthony, Andrew & Nicholas Sevarino. 

 
 

 
HOMECOMING/HERITAGE SUNDAY - NOVEMBER 5 

We will honor our 50+ year Members at a Special Service at 10 a.m. 

A breakfast for our 50+ members will be held at 8:30am in Chapin 

Hall before Worship. Join us as we celebrate our 50-year members, 

and our long history as RHCC!  Please feel free to bring photos, 

mementos, and any historical items related to the church, and place 

them on the table in Chapin Hall that morning. 

Church illustration done by Nancy Edwards 

 
Rev. Craig will be on vacation October 3 – 17.  Rev Bob Henderson will lead 
worship on Sundays October 8 and 15. For pastoral concerns during the week, 
contact the church office to be put in touch with the covering minister. 

  

Thomas Schreier 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

4 Stacy Veley 18 Mary Dean 

7 Irene Moore 21 Peter Alessi 

7 Devin Gagnon 22 Max Kainamura 
7 Emily Doten 23 Rachel Meisterling 

9 Elaine Vicino 23 Joshua Bell 

9 Anne Louise Griswold 24 John Sword 

10 Diana Hellyar 26 Nancy Harlow 
10 Joseph Malespini 26 Tim Bengston 

11 Matthew Gagnon 28 Bob Hansen 

12 Katie Hoffman-Fulda 28 Jean Goff 

14 Brian Wilcock 29 Janet Pierson 
15 Peter Graham 30 James Pickett 

16 Lisa Benson 31 Nancy Rolfe 

17 Lisa Gilbert   

17 Christina Engel   
17 Jillian Fulda Maynard   

    
 
 
 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
 

Martin and Jean Sudell 
were married on 
October 10, 1964 

 
 

Doug and Nancy Robbins 
were married on 
October 20, 1956 
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE  
Sunday Morning Worship 
Communion 1st Sunday 

10:00 a.m. with childcare 
 
 
  

                                                                                                                             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

CHURCH MOUSE MAILING MONDAY OCT 30. JOIN US FOR HALLOWEEN FUN 

WITH THE CHILDREN FROM LITTLE SCHOLARS PRESCHOOL!   Join us in 

Fiorilli room from 9:30am-11:30am. Costumes encouraged! 

 
 
  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY 

1    
10:00am Worship  

Communion Sunday 

NIN Offering 

 

HS Youth 

2 
 

 

7:00pm Women’s AA 
7:30pm Bell Choir 

3      Craig vaca --> 

 

 

7:00pmBoards/Committees 
7:00pm Hearing Voices 

 

4 
   

 
 

7:30pm Choir 

8  

10:00am Worship 

Rev. Henderson 

 

9 OFFICE CLOSED 

HOLIDAY 
 

7:00pm Women’s AA 
7:30pm Bell Choir 

10   Craig vacation � 

 

 
7:00pm Council 

7:00pm Hearing Voices 

11 
9:00am Breakfast Club 

 

 
 

7:30pm Choir 

15   10:00am Worship 

Rev Henderson 

 

MS Youth 
 

 

Fair set up after worship 

16  OFFICE CLOSED 
 

 

 

7:00pm Women’s AA 
7:30pm Bell Choir 

17   

 
Fair set-up this week-> 

 

7:00pm Hearing Voices 

18 

 
Fair set-up this week-> 

 
7:30pm Choir 

22   10:00am Worship 
3pm Wedding 

 
5pm Confirmation mtg w/ Parents 

23 
 

7:00pm Women’s AA 
7:30pm Bell Choir 

24 
 

6:00pm Cedar Hollow 
7:00pm Hearing Voices 

25 
 
 

7:30pm Choir 
29  10:00am Worship 

11am Second Hour 

 

2-5pm Private party in Chapin 

 

5pm Confirmation mtg 

 

30   NEWSLETTER  

MAILING 
Preschool trick or treat 

parade 
 

7:00pm Women’s AA 
7:30pm Bell Choir 

31    
 
 
 
 

7:00pm Hearing Voices 
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   2017 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FAIR DONATIONS GRATEFULLY ACCEPTED ON SUNDAYS OR DURING OFFICE HOURS 

MONDAY – THURSDAY 9AM-2PM. 

If you need help or have any questions about your donation, call one of the Fair Booth 

Chairpeople listed in the Fair News announcement. 

 
 

 

 

  

THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

5 
9:30am Music Together 

5pm Music Together 
 
 

7:30pm Men’s AA 

6 
 

 
6pm Tamil School 

7 
 

 

Fair Prep 

 

12 
9:30am Music Together 

5pm Music Together 
7:30pm Men’s AA 

 

7:00pm FAIR Committee 

13   NEWSLETTER  

DEADLINE 

 

 
 

6pm Tamil School 

14 
 

 

Fair Prep 

19 

Fair set-up -> 
 

(AA meets at Firehouse) 

20 
Fair set-up -> 

 
 

(no Tamil School) 

21 

Country Fair! 

9am – 2pm 
  

26 
9:30am Music Together 

5pm Music Together 
 
 

7:30pm Men’s AA 

27 
9am Pie making  

workshop 
 

(set up for dinner) 
 

6pm Tamil School 

28 
Roast Beef Dinner & 

Quilt Raffle 

5:30pm 

 

Roast Beef Dinner 
Tickets on sale now: 

Dinner: $12.00 for Adults 

– 

$5.00 for Children 

Children under 4yrs: free. 

 

Quilt Raffle Tickets - 
$1.00 for one  - 

 $10.00 for a book of ten. 
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ROCKY HILL CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 
805 Old Main Street, Rocky Hill CT 06067 
Telephone # 860 529-4167 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
TIME VALUE MAIL 

Mailed September 25, 2017 
 
 
 

Jesus didn’t turn people away.  
 Neither do we. 

The United Church of Christ: 
No matter who you are, 

Or where you are on life’s journey… 
You’re welcome here. 

 

 

 
 

Don’t miss our Roast Beef Dinner and Quilt Raffle! 

on Saturday October 28, 2017 at 5:30pm. 
Tickets for the dinner: $12.00 for Adults - $5.00 for Children  

Children under 4yrs old are free. 

Quilt Raffle Tickets - Available for sale after worship in Chapin Hall, 

and in the office (Monday - Thursday, 9am-2pm)  

$1.00 for one  - $10.00 for a book of ten.   

Why not sign a book out and help the quilters sell tickets? 

For more info, see:  Kim Batterson Biglow, Stephanie Heneghan or Gail Tine. 
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